
 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN in accordance with the provisions of Section 19 (1) of the Education 
and Inspections Act (EIA) 2006 that Nottinghamshire County Council proposes to make a prescribed 
alteration to Winthorpe Community Primary School located at Thoroughfare Lane, Winthrope, 
Newark, Nottinghamshire, NG24 2NN, by providing in its existing premises Early Years Places for 5 
full-time equivalent boys and girls between the ages of 3-5 years with effect from 8 September 2014.  
Consequently this will change the age range of the school from 5-11 years to 3-11 years. 
  
It is intended within the 2014/2015 school year when the proposal is to be implemented that the 
number of pupils to be admitted into the first age group of the main school will remain at 15, subject 
to annual consultation on admissions arrangements. 
 
The effect of this proposal will not alter the school’s current net capacity and so this will remain as 
105 pupil places, subject to annual consultation on admissions arrangements. 
 
Please refer to the Explanatory Note below concerning the admission arrangements for the proposed 
early years places. 
 
This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the complete proposal can be 
obtained from Toni Brzeskiewicz on 0115 9773550, or by email at: toni.brzeskiewicz@nottscc.gov.uk, 
or in writing to the address below.  A copy can also be viewed at www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk   
 
Also in accordance with the provisions of the EIA 2006, any person may submit comments on, or 
objections to the proposal by letter addressed to the Corporate Director of Children, Families and 
Cultural Services (for the attention of Toni Brzeskiewicz), Support to Schools Service, County Hall, 
West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP, which should reach the Director by no later than 5.00pm on 
Thursday 29 May 2014. 
 
ANTHONY MAY 
Corporate Director of Children, Families and Cultural Services 
       
Date: 1 May 2014 
 
 
Explanatory Note : 
 
1. The term 5 full-time equivalent (or 10 part-time) refers to the total number of 3 and 4 year old 

pupils, both full-time and part-time, who will be admitted to the early years places. Children will 
be entitled to an early years place in accordance with the County Council’s nursery admissions 
policy. The County Council’s Strategic Place Planning and School Admissions service has 
considered the most appropriate pattern of pre-school provision that should be made available 
in the above school's locality. 

 
2. The admission number of 15 refers to pupils who will enter the main school at age around 4 

years whether having previously attended the early years places or not. Admission from the 
early years places to the main school is not guaranteed and would be subject to the school's 
admission arrangements for full-time education. 

 
 


